
Please note our KS2 Summer concert is now on Wednesday 

13th June 7-8.30pm  and our KS3 concert is now on Thursday 

14th June at 7-8.30pm. If your child is in a mixed stage band 

we would appreciate their attendance on both nights.  

This term, Year 8 pupils have been    
looking at news stories and they have 
been focusing on environmental issues. 
This has included wild foxes in towns, 
plastic straws being banned and coral 
reefs being bleached. All of the pupils 
then wrote an article about how the 
school could reduce its carbon footprint. 
The English staff wanted to highly      
commend Indi, Freya M, Poppy, Ella, 
Gemma, Jack, Jamie-May, Millie,          
Mina, Esme, Lauren and Aimee who all 
wrote particularly good articles. Aimee's 
writing will be on the school website for 
you to read - it contains some very      
interesting ideas. Could it lead to the 
school's carbon footprint being            
reduced? It would be great if it could! 

In March, some of our Year 8 pupils were 
chosen to go to South Bromsgrove High 
School to meet the author Gary Toward. He 
asked the pupils if they would like to      
submit a short story to him for a writing 
competition. I am proud to announce that 
Lauren B came third; Gary was particularly 
pleased with her superb descriptive        
language. Well done Lauren! Many of the 
other pupils who entered were Year 9.  

Thank you to all of the pupils who entered 

the '99 Page Challenge'. We had many   

entries and the winners were as follows: 

Evie B (Wattes), Will G (Dewyche) and 

Morgan W (Hollington). Well done - all the 

epraise points awarded make a real     

difference to the house leader board.   



As the sunshine approaches so does the season for 

hay fever. During this time we ask that if your child 

does suffer from hay fever that you give them their medicine in the     

morning, when it is most effective, to give them the best chance for the 

day. Of course we can hold prescribed medicines only in school but usually 

a dose in the morning should suffice for the school day.  

 Put Vaseline around your nostrils and 
eyelashes to trap pollen 

 
 Shower and change your clothes after 

you’ve been outside to wash off pollen 
 
 Stay indoors whenever possible 
 
 Keep windows and doors shut as much 

as possible 
 
 Vacuum regularly and dust with a damp 

cloth 

 Cut grass or walk on grass 
 
 Spend too much time outside 
 
 Keep fresh flowers in the house 
 
 Be around smoke - this can make your 

symptoms worse 

 Dry clothes outside - they can catch the 
pollen that is floating around 

 Let pets into the house if possible as 
they can carry pollen indoors 

 Sneezing and coughing 

 A runny or blocked nose 

 Itchy, red or watery eyes 

 Itchy throat, mouth, nose and ears 

 Loss of smell 

 Pain around the temples and forehead 

 Headache 

 Earache 

 Feeling tired 

 Have a tight 

feeling in your 

chest  

 Be short of 

breath 

 Wheeze and 

cough 







Usually every year the whole school takes part in a        

walkathon for our sponsor day but this year with the help of 

School Council we are doing something a bit different! We 

had four different options that pupils have chosen for the  

duration of this afternoon. These are; walkathon,        

danceathon, karaokeathon and a sponsored silence/

readathon! 

A big thank you to our school   

council for coming up with 

the ideas and collating the             

responses from their form 

groups to help staff and Mr 

Snell organise the day!  


